
From: Joe Waters <jwaters@instituteforchildsuccess.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 5/29/2013 9:23:18 AM
Subject: SIB stuff

Just checking in-- 
 

I am meeting with Jeff in Boston on June 17th to give him an overview of work done so far, etc. 
 

Also, Megan is still planning to come down next Thursday and Friday. Tony passed the baton on to 
John to meet with her, but that would probably need to be on Thursday if he's in Greenville on Friday. 
Can you still likely meet on Friday? This will be the presentation of the final draft for input including 
the financial model. 
 

Thanks-
 

Joe
 

Sent from my iPad. Please excuse brevity and typos.
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